
1001 East Oregon Rd. 

Lititz, PA 17543 

www.landishomes.org 

 

December 2017 
 

 Eden West   581-3975               «  NEWSLETTER  »            Eden East   581-3920 

         ~  A Message from the Director  ~  
  
 

As 2017 draws to a close, I would like to thank you for being a 
part of Adult Day Services at Landis Homes. In the past year, 
56 new persons began attending Eden East and Eden West.  
There is a total of 99 persons currently attending the Centers.  
You range in age from 52ð94 years of age and bring a wonderful blend 
of experiences and gifts. 
 

It is a joy to watch new friendships develop and see a sense of belonging 
grow as you participate in Adult Day Services. Thank you for sharing the 
stories and memories of your lives and for laughing and having fun  
together. You inspire us by your willingness to stretch yourself so that 
you can hold on to independence. 
 

This year we have served some of you through our Financial Aid Fund. 
We appreciate the gifts we have received from friends of Adult Day  
Services to the Fund. Because of these gifts, we are able to offer day  
services to persons who would otherwise be unable to afford it. If you 
wish to make a gift to the Adult Day Services Financial Aid Fund, you 
can talk with the manager of your Center or to me and we will gladly 
assist you. 
 
As we celebrate the holidays at the closing of the year, we look  
forward to your continued participation in Adult Day Services at  
Landis Homes. May you find joy and friendship as we meet together  
in the coming year.                            
        ~  Faith Hoover 

~ An affiliate of Landis Communities ~ 



 

Client and Staff Update 
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     Special Thanks To… 
 

 

ǅ Terry Boyer for the donation of candy and magazines to the Center. 

 

ǅ Jim Garman for the delicious home-made cookies to celebrate his 

 birthday. 
 

ǅ Henry and Rita Pitz for the soap.   

 

           Thank you for sharing these tasty treats 

         and other generous donations with us! 

Eden West 
 

We welcome Paul Leaman to our Center 

this month.   
 

We say ñgoodbyeò to Dudley Danielson 

and Nena Kowalski.  We wish them well.  
 

We  also extend our sympathy to the 

family of Sheldon Bertz who passed away 

in October.  

Eden East 
 

We welcome Elizabeth Kastor and Lisa 

Taylor to our Eden East this month.  We 

are you are here! 
 

We say ñfarewellò to Elwood Schwartz 

and wish him the best. 

Reserve  the  date  for  our  Annual 

CHRISTMAS  BAZAAR  

Friday, December 15 

 8:30 a.m.ð2:30 p.m. 

West Community Room 
 

(Benefits Adult Day Services) 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ Dw9!¢  
htthw¢¦bL¢¸ ǘƻ  
ŬƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŎǊŜŀǝǾŜ  

ŀƴŘ ƛƴŜȄǇŜƴǎƛǾŜ ƎƛƊǎ ŦƻǊ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΗ 



 

 

                 òDOGGIE TREATS FROM EDENó BAKE SALE 
     

   YES!!  Weôre selling Doggie Treats again this year!  Our ñDog  

   Biscuit Baking Projectò offers participants in the Eden East Center  

   the opportunity to mix, roll and cut out the dough to make a tasty,  

   all-natural treat for our canine friends.  
 

   In the past, it has been a very successful activity and we plan to offer 

   these biscuits for sale again around the holidays.  There are a dozen 

   ñbonesò placed in a nicely decorated bag which sells for $3.75 + tax.                              
                                 

                                  These “bones” are sure to make a great gift for a dog owner! 
 

                If interested, place your order by calling Eden East at 581-3920. 
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EDEN WEST ï WISH LIST  
 

Are you looking for an alternative to bringing a food treat to celebrate a special occasion with the Center?  
Consider a donation of any of these items!  We will still celebrate their special day and everyone will benefit.  

 

 - Fabric Markers   - Small Game Prizes   - Duct Tape (colored)   
 - Fabric Scissors   - Tacky Glue    - Holiday Decals / Stickers  
 - Candy Bags    - Puzzles (300 or 500 pc. Medium to Large -Sized pieces)  
 - Envelopes (Greeting Card Size)     - Colored Card Stock   
              

...A Different Kind of Gift... 
Are you looking for that perfect gift for someone on your list?  Consider giving a coloring book.  
Coloring books are no longer just for children.  Adult Coloring Clubs meet after work.  Execu-
ᴬᴡᴮᴝᴫ ᴟᴙᴬᴠᴝᴪ ᴝᴥᴨᴤᴧᴱᴝᴝᴫ ᴡᴦ ᴛᴧᴦᴞᴝᴪᴝᴦᴛᴝ ᴪᴧᴧᴥᴫ ᴞᴧᴪ ᴡᴥᴨᴪᴧᴥᴨᴬᴭ ᴿᴛᴧᴤᴧᴪᴡᴦᴟ ᴫᴝᴫᴫᴡᴧᴦᴫᵀ-  ᴇᴭᴫᴬ ᴤᴧᴧᴣ ᴙᴬ 
 ᴥᴙᴲᴧᴦMᴫ ᴚᴝᴫᴬᴫᴝᴤᴤᴝᴪ ᴤᴡᴫᴬKwhich recently included three coloring books for adults.  The hottest is׳
by Scottish artist, Johanna Basford, whose Secret Garden offers dozens of elaborate illustra-
ᴬᴡᴧᴦᴫ-  ᴑᴠᴝᴪᴝMᴫ ᴙᴤᴫᴧ ᴐᴬᴝᴮᴝ ᴊᴛᴁᴧᴦᴙᴤᴜMᴫ Fantastic Cities, with vast cityscapes to fill.  Think out-
side of the crayon box and opt for colored pencils or even gel pens.  Why are adults suddenly 
so drawn to coloring?  Media such as ABC, Fox, Yahoo and even the New Yorker, have tried 
to explain the faddish phenomenon.  Clinical Psychologist, Ben Michaelis, explains that the 
amygdala, the part of our brain responsible for our fight or flight response, takes a rest while 
we focus on coloring.  The process creates a calming effect.  Dr. Michaelis is such a believer 
that he both prescribes coloring to his patients and uses it at home with his own family.  You 
may wish to consider this gift-giving option this Christmas or for any other occasion. 



      

Holiday Hints for  
 

Alzheimer's Caregivers  
 

Holidays can be meaningful, enriching times for both the per-

son with Alzheimerôs disease and his or her family. Maintain-

ing or adapting family rituals and traditions helps all family 

members feel a sense of belonging and family identity. For a 

person with Alzheimerôs, this link with a familiar past is reassuring.  However, when celebrations,  

special events, or holidays include many people, this can cause confusion and anxiety for a person with 

Alzheimerôs. He or she may find some situations easier and more pleasurable than others. The tips below 

can help you and the person with Alzheimerôs visit and reconnect with family, friends, and neighbors 

during the holiday season.  
 

~  Finding the Right Balance  ~  

Many caregivers have mixed feelings about holidays. They may have happy memories of the past, but 

they also may worry about the extra demands that holidays make on their time and energy. 
 

Here are some ways to balance doing many holiday-related activities while taking care of your own 

needs and those of the person with Alzheimerôs disease: 
 

~  Celebrate holidays that are important to you. Include the person with Alzheimerôs as much as  

possible. 
 

~  Set your own limits, and be clear about them with others. You do not have to live up to the  

expectations of friends or relatives. Your situation is different now. 
 

~ Involve the person with Alzheimerôs in simple holiday preparations, or have him or her observe your 

preparations. Observing you will familiarize him or her with the upcoming festivities. Participating 

with you may give the person the pleasure of helping and the fun of anticipating and reminiscing. 
 

~ Consider simplifying your holidays around the home. For example, rather than cooking an elaborate 

dinner, invite family and friends for a potluck. Instead of elaborate decorations, consider choosing a 

few select items. 
 

~ Encourage friends and family to visit even if itôs difficult. Limit the number of visitors at any one 

time, or have a few people visit quietly with the person in a separate room. Plan visits when the  

 person usually is at his or her best. 
 

~ Prepare quiet distractions to use, such as a family photo album, if the person with Alzheimerôs  

becomes upset or overstimulated. 
 

~ Make sure there is a space where the person can rest when he or she goes to larger gatherings. 
 

~ Try to avoid situations that may confuse or frustrate the person with Alzheimerôs, such as crowds, 

changes in routine, and strange places. Also try to stay away from noise, loud conversations, loud 

music, lighting that is too bright or too dark, and having too much rich food or drink. 
 

~ Find time for holiday activities you like to do. If you receive invitations to celebrations that the  

 person with Alzheimerôs cannot attend, go yourself. Ask a friend or family member to spend time 

with the person while youôre out. 
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~ TIPS FOR LIVING  ~ 

https://www.nia.nih.gov/health/what-alzheimers-disease
https://www.nia.nih.gov/health/adapting-activities-people-alzheimers-disease
https://www.nia.nih.gov/health/helping-family-and-friends-understand-alzheimers-disease


Recent Highlights 
 

~   Every Wednesday this month, the Center has a wonderful smellðthe scents of doggie biscuits 

baking.  We enjoy seeing the clients carefully use a bone-shaped cookie cutter to cut out the biscuits and 

then place them carefully on the cookie sheet to be baked.  It smells so inviting that some of the clients 

have tried tasting them.  They thought they tasted good and the running joke is that we donôt mind if 

they taste them as long as they do not start barking!  We have already heard from people who have 

purchased doggie biscuits that the dogs love them! 
 

~  Some of you have noticed that a number of staff in the Center are wearing masks.  Landis Homesô 

policy is that all staff who do not get a flu shot need to wear a mask during flu season (November 

through March).  Thanks to all of you who got your flu shots this year. 
 

                                                                

                                       Upcoming Events                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
 

~   Singers Nat King Cole and Mel Torm® croon about ñchestnuts roasting on 

an open fireò during the holiday season. But who roasts chestnuts anymore? 

And when did this culinary tradition become a popular holiday tradition?  

Hopefully weôll answer these questions and many more on December 1st when 

we discuss Christmas Traditions.  Reports of street vendors roasting chestnuts 

on the streets of Rome date back to the 16th century. Chestnuts have long been part of the  

Mediterranean diet, largely because they were much easier to grow in mountainous regions than other 

cereal grains. Chestnuts are not like other nuts; they are low in fat, have no cholesterol, and are high in  

vitamins and minerals. They also taste and smell delicious. Today, visitors to New York City can still 

find (and smell) vendors roasting chestnuts in their pushcarts on Midtown street corners.  So when did 

roasted chestnuts become associated with Christmas? The truth is that they are not solely part of a 

Christmas tradition. Chestnuts taste best soon after their harvest in September, when the nuts are flavor-

ful and not rock hard. Perhaps this is why chestnuts tend to appear on Thanksgiving dinner tables in  

November.  Furthermore, roasting significantly sweetens a raw chestnutôs bitter flavor, and they smell as 

sweet as honey.  Sweets, after all, are typically indulged during the holidays. All these clues, when taken 

together, may point to why chestnuts are roasted on an open fire during the holidays and memorialized 

in the voices of Nat King Cole and Mel Torm®. 
 

~  May your December 5, Blue Jeans Day, be as comfortable as your favorite pair of jeans. Quintessen-

tially American, blue jeans were born of the immigrant entrepreneur Levi Strauss in 1853. During the 

short-lived Gold Rush era in California, Strauss outfitted fortune-seeking miners. His first idea was to 

turn brown cotton tent canvas into the first ñoveralls.ò Then Strauss discovered a French fabric, a dura-

ble twill called serge de N´mes. Strauss dyed it indigo blue and reinforced the seams with metal rivets. 

Denim (from de N´mes) pants became a favorite among miners, farmers, and cattlemen. They earned the 

nickname jeans from Genoa, the Italian city where sailors were known for wearing blue cotton canvas. 

All Levi Strauss jeans made of 01-weight denim were designated as 501s. Now,  

owning a pair of Leviôs 501s is like owning a piece of Americana.  Join us on  

December 5th as we discuss all things Blue. 
 

~  Everyone singing Jingle Bells this holiday season may be surprised to learn itôs a 

Thanksgiving song.  Kyna Hamill, vice president of the Medford Historical Society in 

Massachusetts, explains that the songôs 19th-century composer, Medford resident 

James Pierpont, based it on a local tradition of one-horse open sleigh races through the streets of his 

hometown. When Pierpont moved to Savannah, Georgia, and became a pastor, he led his congregation 

in singing the song on Thanksgiving. They loved it so much they sang it again a month later on  

Christmas. Today, residents of Savannah share their ancestorsô passion for the tune.  

~  EDEN EAST  ~ 
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 ~  EDEN WEST  ~ 
   ~   Learning from Pointsettia   ~    

There was once a  girl called Pepita who had no present to give the baby Jesus 
at the Christmas Eve Services. As Pepita walked to the chapel, sadly, her 
cousin Pedro tried to cheer her up.  'Pepita', he said "I'm sure that even the 
smallest gift, given by someone who loves him will make Jesus happy." 

Pepita didn't know what she could give, so she picked a small handful of weeds 
from the roadside and made them into a a small bouquet. She felt embarrassed because she could 
only give this small present to Jesus. As she walked through the chapel to the altar, she               
remembered what Pedro had said. She began to feel better, knelt down and put the bouquet at the 
bottom of the nativity scene. Suddenly, the bouquet of weeds burst into bright red flowers, and    
everyone who saw them were sure they had seen a miracle. From that day on, the bright red    
flowers were known as the 'Flores de Noche Buena', or 'Flowers of the Holy Night'. 

Regardless of the truth of this legend, the beauty of the little acts of giving, kindness and love are 
universal. They happen daily here at Eden West.  People extending themselves to one another in 
small acts of kindness and encouragement.  The result is a group of people here at Eden West  
who, like Pedro, seek to encourage and build up one another. It happens here daily and as     
Christmas dawns, we can feel the beauty of the season in the relationships that we share.  So 
ñMerry Christmasò from all of us at Eden West .  As you observe all the poinsettias all around this 
Christmas season, maybe we can use it as prompt to encourage and to, like Pedro, find ways to 
affirm small acts of love and, like Pepita, give what we have.  

DECEMBER BRINGS LOTS of opportunity for music, a little holiday cheer in the form of foods and 
for some plain old fashion games and fun.  Check the Activity Calendar for events you donôt want to 
miss! 

Our annual CHRISTMAS BAZAAR is on Friday,                       
December 15...Good stuff...not much money...It all benefits 
Eden West.  See Page 2 for more details.   

Eden West is hosting a  
  

MERRY 
LITTLE  

Holiday 
  Party  

 

      Thursday  December 28th  
          1:00-2:00pm  Drop -In         
    Games and Refreshments 
      2:00ð 2:30pm  Entertainment  

  
  

~  Eden West Adult Day Center  ~  

  

Family and Friends  are welcome!   

Hope to see  you there!  
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MEET OUR STAFF! 

     Each month we introduce one of our staff persons.   

   We hope you enjoy learning to know us a little better.  

This month we are featuring Lydia Castaneda.  Lydia works in both 

the Eden West and Eden East centers.  She has a family of seven, her 

husband, 3 girls and 2 boys.  They also have 2 cats and 2 bunnies. In 

her spare time she loves to read and spend time with her family.   
 

The best advice her parents ever gave her was to love God and to love 

others.  One of the things that makes her smile the most is when her 

husband makes corny jokes.   
 

Currently she is attending Lancaster Bible College for business  

administration and will be attending New Eden School of Natural and 

Holistic Health.  Her favorite thing about working in Adult Day  

Services is learning the clientsô stories and hearing how some of them 

have overcome a number of things in life and have never let it bring 

them down.     

This month we are featuring Terry Boyer. He is married to his wife Beth for 

28years and together they have a son, Matthew, who lives in California. In 

his spare time Terry enjoys reading, mostly about 20th century history.  He 

also is an avid collector and seller of antiques.  
 

An important lesson he has learned in his life is that ñlife often takes  

a course that we did not choose; we have to adapt to it and make the best of 

it that we possibly can.ò  His favorite quote is, ñSome days you have to 

make your own sunshine and share it with others.ò   Terry worked for RCA 

in Lancaster for 34 years and traveled to Canada, Mexico, France and China 

for work.  Also, in his younger years, he used to race motorcycles: that was in fact where he met 

his wifeðat a motorcycle race.   
 

Terryôs favorite thing about attending Eden West is meeting all the people and staff and sharing 

experiences.  Since he began at Eden West four years ago, Terry has given numerous  

presentations to the clients and residents at Landis Homes on topics ranging from cars to antiques 

to historical people and events and their impact on our world.  He is a wealth of knowledge and a 

charismatic speaker that we are blessed to have in our Center and we are so thankful for his  

willingness to share it with us. 

 

                     Landis Homes Horizons 
 

  Enclosed with our mailing this month is a publication from  Landis Homes entitled  

  Horizons.  This is a quarterly publication that includes a variety of informative articles to  

  assist you in keeping abreast of the current and future news of the Landis Homes campus.  
       

  We trust you will enjoy reading this Fall edition of the Landis Homes Horizons. 

%ËÌØ 9Ìáâ- #ÕÑÌØâ (ÑÏÐÕÑÏÐâá     
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MEMORY LOSS  

SUPPORT GROUP 
 

Co-Sponsored by Landis Homes and the 

Alzheimer’s Association 

Greater Pennsylvania Chapter 
 

There will be NO meeting  

held in December. 
 

  The next Memory Loss  

Support Group Meeting 
will be held on January 30, 2018. 

     ~ HOLIDAY SCHEDULE ~  

The ADS Centers  

will be CLOSED on: 
  

 Monday, December 25    Christmas  
 

 Monday, January 1         New Years 

  December 1     Chandra Tamang 

  December 2     John Wolf 

  December 4     Leo Androconis 

  December 4     Monroe Stoltzfus 

  December 9     Edward Sarkisian 

  December 16   Mary Prosack 

  December 18   Dorothy Granata 

  December 21   Adela Dohner 

  December 21   Marie Lapp   

  December 21 Siegfried Wendt 

  December 30   Lamar Weaver 

 

There will be NO Parkinsonôs  

Support Group meetings during the 

months of January and February. 

                    

                   

                     The  Parkinsonõs Support Group  
                    

                  Christmas Luncheon is planned for  
 

                 December 11  
 

               Bird-in-Hand Restaurant 
 

                Time:  12:30ñDoors open at 12:00 
 

For additional information regarding the 

Parkinsonôs Support Group, please call 

(717) 509-5494. 

Merry Christmas to you and to all those 

you hold dear to your heart!  Wishing 

you a special season of celebration! 

Just a reminder to Like 

us on Facebook for  

current posts of events 

that occur in the Adult 

Day Services Centers.   

Search for  

Landis Homes. 
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